






























































PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE MINUTES 
Council of the County ofMaui 

June 19,2006 

Improvements Proj ect, and this has been on the books for a number years, and our 
department hopes to start construction on that later this year. This project 
involves drainage, roadway, sidewalk, and streetscape improvements to Market 
Street, and the intent of the project is to retain the traditional character of Wailuku 
Town, and one of the objectives is to encourage walkability. So, the report that 
we will be giving to the Council, we'll be discussing whether the two, two-way or 
four-way stop would compliment that, this project. That concludes my comments 
on the matter. 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Thank you very much. Members, any questions for the 
Director? Mr. Molina. 

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you, Chairman. Good morning, Mr. Arakawa. I make 
reference to a letter from Mr. Ranken who has a business there. I guess he's a, an 
attorney. He claims in his letter that the implementation of this temporary stop 
has now created a dangerous situation. Up until now, I have not heard it, you 
know, referred to as a, you know, being caused a danger to the pUblic. Can you 
comment on that? And maybe Mr. Chairman, at a later point, if I could ask the 
Police Department the, the same question to give their comments 'cause myself 
and Mr. Mateo went to observe the area and, you know, at least from, from my 
vantage point, I didn't see anything that created a danger. So, I just wanted to get 
comment from Mr. Arakawa on that. 

MR. ARAKAWA: Councilmember Molina, I guess at this point I'll just throw out a 
caveat that whatever comments I have would be preliminary. I, I have gone 
through that four-way stop a number of times since the four-way stop was 
implemented, and I did see some back up but for the most part I, I, I think it's 
working fairly well from, from what I have seen. But again, you know, I'll wait 
till, you know, our staff completes its report and comes up with the data to back 
that up and we, we will present that to Council. And again, I apologize for not 
being able to get that to you today. 

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you. Thank you, Chair. 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Mr. Mateo. 

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Chairman, thank you very much. Mr. Arakawa then is 
there a timetable that you're looking at in order to provide that report to us? 
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MR. ARAKAWA: I was hoping to get it to you today. Obviously, it's not here. I'll 
have to go check with staff, but you know, I'll try to get it to you as soon as 
possible. 

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay, thank you. And then, Chairman, just perhaps an 
observation. When, when Member Molina and I did go and observe, we, we both 
stood on the side of the road watching, watching the traffic flow. And it was real 
obvious that a lot of our residents do not really corne to a complete stop, yeah, at 
the stops. They run the stop. There was, there was a, a time when a woman 
getting, an older woman getting shaved ice, cross the street, and she barely had to, 
you know, that was a fast run across the street because the cars really weren't 
stopping. So, the observations for us that afternoon was really an interesting one 
because it's not first time we've actually gone and stood there and watched, other 
than us driving through the location. So, for myself, I look at it as an aide in 
helping the pedestrians especially because during our a little more than an hour 
standing there, the fire truck also went through the, the street itself, and the cars 
just pull on the side, and there was actually no delay in getting the fire truck 
through, so I was quite impressed with their ability to maneuver. So, you know, 
I'm interested to see the report because aside from what we hear, you, you know, 
some, some major back ups in the light for the several times that we, we've gone 
there, we actually didn't see, you know, that back up, and, and I don't know if 
Maui is in fact seasonal. I think it's just based on when payday occurs town is 
busy, you know, or when you get, you know, your benefits from Social Services, 
town is busy. So, I'm interested in just trying to see the report from the 
department. Thank you. 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Thank you, Member Mateo. Members, anymore questions? I, 
I do have couple. In, in your report ... the study that you folks are doing, are, are 
you looking at the total Market Street from Main Street to Vineyard Street? And 
if that report can be broken down from Main Street to that intersection by 
American Savings, and another report from American Savings intersection to 
Vineyard Street? That would tell us or give us an indication if the traffic are 
backing up between Main Street in, in the intersection of American Savings or, 
you know, the whole street itself. And the third item that I'd like to see is in 
regards to the traffic signals on Main Street. Previously, at that intersection, you 
know, as you corne down from lao Valley Road, there was a left tum signal to, to 
do your left tum onto Market Street, and of late of probably year, two years, the 
traffic signal rather than having them only left tum you still have the left turn 
arrow giving the right way of turning left into Market from, corning down from 
lao, but now I see that the, you know, after that right, left tum arrow goes away 
then you have the green light. And I think one of the testifier's alluded to this, 
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you know, as people coming up Wailuku Town making a right on Market Street, 
once that traffic clears then, you know, people coming down from lao Valley 
trying to make a left turn to, on, on Market, you know, continues, continue 
making that left turn until the light change. At times the traffic just backs up right 
at that intersection. So, if a study can be done in regards to what was and what it 
is today in regards to the traffic light and, and the pattern it is. You know, when 
the traffic light was the, the old way, it, it provided some, I guess, delay moments 
so that people could back out from Market Street, and, and you know, continue on 
towards Vineyard. So, if we can have a report like that, I'd appreciate it for the 
Committee. So, Members, anymore questions for Public Works? If there's no 
more questions then this time the Chair would defer this item. 

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chair, Chairman, you are--

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Mr. Hokama. 

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --you're gonna have police--

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Oh, I'm sorry. 

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --give their comments? 

CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah, before we defer this item, I'd like to have the Police 
Department come down and provide us some comments. Lieutenant Moniz, 
Sergeant Vickers, thank you again. 

MR. MONIZ: Council Chair Mateo, in regards to what we've observed at that 
intersection since that four-way stop was implemented. It seems to be working, 
except that certain times of the day, like after work, it causes a back up on Market 
Street. But, our observations, we noticed that a lot more people are utilizing 
Vineyard Street now that there is a four-way stop where they actually can make 
that left turn coming down Vineyard onto Market more readily available to, to 
them because of that four-way stop. And you see people sort of trying to beat the 
other car through, but if that's a problem we can address that by, you know, 
having the officers positioned there periodically to monitor that situation if 
needed. But, a lot of people, they're courteous; they know that a four-way stop. 
Everybody has their tum to go, so it's not really a problem, and you know, people 
try, both, two or three cars trying to get through the intersection at the same time, 
'cause I live in Happy Valley myself. I travel that road daily and, you know, 
everybody seems to be cooperating letting the first person that gets there, they 
have the right of way to get through. So, it's not a, a conflict of people trying to 
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get through at the same time. And in regards to motor vehicle accidents, I can go 
back and ask the person that does, keep all the stats, if we could get print out on 
that to see what the situation is prior to the four-way stop, and also after the four­
way stop was put in. And I know recent legislation has been passed in regards to 
crosswalks, I mean pedestrian traffic, walking through crosswalks. I know the 
fine is like $95, you know. So, there's laws that are in effect now that makes it 
even, the fine worse than what it used to be so. But I, we don't see any problems 
at that intersection right now other than that peak traffic hours after work or like 
say on Friday when it's payday. 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Thank you. Mr. Molina. 

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you, Chairman. Lieutenant Moniz, thank you for your 
comments. One, one of the questions I was going to ask you related to if there's 
been any near misses or so-called dangerous situations as explained, as 
commented in our April 27th letter to Director Arakawa from Mr. Ranken, and I'll 
just wait for that report when it comes in since the installation of the stop sign, 
yeah. Early we heard a testifier make mention of restricting right turns onto 
Market Street. Can you comment on that suggestion? I mean would, would that 
be a case of trying to solve one problem but with unintended consequences it 
could create a, another problem? 

MR. MONIZ: Because of that parking lane or that right turn lane if, if you going up and 
trying to make a right tum onto Market Street from Main 'cause it's such a short 
distance it actually backs up traffic by if you're gonna restrict no right turns 
'cause I, I believe it only goes for maybe 100 feet and ifit gets back onto the main 
thoroughfare, yeah, which is traffic, we're concerned about this going straight up 
Main Street. So, if we're gonna have people backed up and onto the main lane of 
travel of Main Street, it's gonna really back up traffic down towards Central. So 
why, I think, by having it, a right tum on green, it will alleviate that traffic. 
'Cause you all know I, I guess Chair Pontanilla had, had brought up the issue 
regards to making that left tum when you coming down Main Street when you 
could only make it on the green arrow. You saw what the problems it caused with 
traffic being backed up into Market Street ... Main Street coming back to almost 
up to the State Building because you could only make that left tum on green. 
Yeah, on green arrow, when it's green you just stuck there, you can't go 
anywhere, and the problem was a lot of people was running that red light, and it's 
kind of confusing the way because of the way the traffic signal there is. There's a 
green light and there's a red light on the bottom for, yeah, where that left turn 
arrow was. So, it's kind of confusing for the, the motorist. Hey, there's a green 
light or what is the red light for, yeah? If you're not familiar with the area a lot of 
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people are running the red light because they see a green light also, so that's, that 
was a problem that needed to be addressed also. But, with the way it is now, the 
thing with left tum on green, you know, it's not really a, a major problem that we 
see other than people not abiding by that blocking intersection law. You know, a 
lot of intersections on Maui you see people they go and they stop in the 
intersection knowing that they're not going to get through it before the light turns 
red, which is a violation, you know. And then, in the intersection you do see a 
sign is, you know, that Hana and Dairy Road. There's a big sign that says, you 
know, actually if you had maybe if the sign was posted with a, the fine that is if 
you get caught for a lot of people would abide by that law. So, but in regards to 
the Wailuku situation, I don't think that restricting a right tum or a left tum would 
be, be a solution to the problem of that traffic jam there. 

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chair. 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Member Molina. I'm sorry, Member Mateo. 

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Chairman, thank, we just look alike. 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: You get the same glasses. 

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you, Chairman. Lieutenant, how, how frequent 
is the substation used by police officers? 

MR. MONIZ: It's used quite frequently. It wasn't being used recently because of the 
fact the air conditioning was done, but since the air conditioning was replaced the 
officers are there almost on a daily basis now. 

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: During, during their, their use of, of the substation, 
is the potential of just their, their presence by the crosswalk? 

MR. MONIZ: they not doing reo '" because they use substation to do reports, so 
they don't have to go back to the, the station because they, they have a computer 
there, yeah. 

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay, so. 

MR. MONIZ: So, they're over there doing their reports. 

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay. During, during that, during this period of, of 
trying to test out the four-way stop, the, the police involvement is important 
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because they, you know, just their presence alone slows down, you know, traffic, 
yeah. So, just to consider, and I don't know what kind of rotational process 
would be involved by just having police officers, you know, with their presence at 
this particular intersection be ... , because I think that's kinda of what's gonna be 
needed in order for people to understand that, you know, it is legally enforced. 
The stop is legally enforced and there are ramifications of running, running the 
stop, and the considerations of having the pedestrian in the crosswalk without the 
full stop. So, just the presence alone would be, would be a real big benefit in 
adding to the four-way stop itself. 

MR. MONIZ: That issue can be brought up, and we can have periodic checks if their at 
the substation, maybe walk there for a few minutes to see what's actually taking 
place, and bring it back to the Administration's knowledge. 

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chairman. 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Thank you, Mr. Mateo. Members, anymore questions for 
Lieutenant Moniz or Sergeant Vickers? If not, thank you guys. Members, 
anymore questions for Public Works as well as Corporation Counsel? If not, the 
Chair would like to recommend to defer this item and the next time we meet on 
this item hopefully we'll get that report and make a decision at that time. 

COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections. 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Thank you. 

ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion. 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Members, at this time like to close public testimony. 

COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections. 

CHAIR PONTANILLA: If there's no objection and we did receive some written 
testimony this morning, so if there's no objections, I'd like to accept this written 
testimonies. 

COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections. 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Thank you very much . 

. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY ... 
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DEDICATION OF ROADWAY LOTS AND DRAINAGE 
EASEMENTS FOR THE KULA MANU SUBDIVISION NOS. 
1, 2, AND 3 (KULA) (C.c. No. 06-84) 

CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay, the last item on the agenda is Item PW-61. This is 
Dedication of Roadway Lots and Drainage Easements for Kula Manu Subdivision 
Nos. 1, 2, and 3. This is a, is a result of County Communication No. 06-84, 
transmitting the following: 

1) A proposed resolution entitled "ACCEPTING DEDICATION OF ROADWAY 
LOTS FOR THE KULA MANU SUBDIVISION NO.1, PURSUANT TO 
SECTION 3.44.015, MAUl COUNTY CODE". The proposed ... the purpose of 
the proposed resolution is to accept Roadway Lots 326 (Kulamanu Circle), 327 
(Nunu Place), and 328 (Kulamanu Circle). 

2) A proposed resolution entitled "ACCEPTING DEDICATION OF ROADWAY 
LOTS FOR THE KULA MANU DIVISION NO.2, PURSUANT TO SECTION 
3.44.015, MAUl COUNTY CODE". The purpose of the proposed resolution is to 
accept Roadway Lots 354 (Ka'alele Place) and 355 (Leihulu Way). 

3) A proposed resolution entitled "ACCEPTING DEDICATION OF A 
ROADWAY LOT FOR THE KULA MANU SUBDIVISION NO.3, 
PURSUANT TO SECTION 3.44.015, MAUl COUNTY CODE". The purpose of 
the proposed resolution is to accept Roadway Lot 300 .. , 369 (Kapalulu Place). 

4) A prop ... , proposed resolution entitled "ACCEPTING 
EASEMENTS FOR KULAMANU SUBDIVISIONS NOS. 1, 2 AND 3, 
PURSUANT TO SECTION 3.44.015, MAUl COUNTY CODE". The purpose 
the proposed resolution is to accept Drainage Easements 129, 130, 131, 132, and 
133 along Kulamanu Circle. 

The subdivision was granted final approval on October 29, 2003. The 
improvements are completed and was approved by the Department of Public 
Works and Environment Management on September 24, 2004, and the 
Department of Water Supply on January 28, 2005. At this time, I'd like to have 
Mr. Arakawa give us some comments. 
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MR. ARAKAWA: Mr. Chair, I, I think you've pretty much covered what I was gonna 
say. The only thing I, I can add is that all of the roadway lots and the drainage 
easements have met the requirements of Title 18 of the Code, you know, 
therefore accept. .. , acceptable for dedication to the County of Maui. And as the 
Chair mentioned, there are three resolutions that are, are before you pertaining to 
acceptance of the roadway lots and one resolution pertaining to acceptance of the 
drainage easements. I should just mention the drainage easements are basically 
needed for maintenance access purposes to, for our crews to, to be able to clean 
the culverts that go underneath the road. So basically, the Committee's review 
and consideration of the proposed resolutions is respectfully requested. 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Thank you, Mr. Arakawa. Members, any questions? Mr. 
Hokama. 

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Just quickly, Chairman. Mr. Director, the roadway 
lots, are there additional road improvements that you anticipate regarding the 
roadway lots that are up for consideration this morning? 

MR. ARAKAWA: No. Not at this point. All the construction has been completed and, 
you know, basically the roadway construction is all, all done. 

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And have met the County standards? 

MR. ARAKAWA: Yep. That's correct. 

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you. My one question, you know, since 
number four is, is regarding drainage easements, private property owners tend to 
think drainage easements sometime belong to them, and so some do, do gardening 
in drainage easements. Some park in drainage easements. Who has the 
responsibility of maintaining the drainage easements? Is it the abutting property 
owners, the County, or the County? 'Cause I get ... you know, I was asked that 
same question and I would just ask you if you have a comment, please Mr. 
Director. 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Mr. Arakawa. 

MR. ARAKA W A: Councilmember Hokama, the agreement does not have the County 
maintain. It's basically with the, the owner of the ease, the owner of the property 
if I'm not mistaken as far as the ... that's who'd be charged with the actual 
maintenance of this easement area. 
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: The private property owner that easement runs 
through has that responsibility? 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Corporation Counsel. 

MS. YOUNG: If I may, Mr. Chair. I, I'm not sure what kind of arrangements the 
developer has so I can't speak to that. I, we can only speak to what the County is 
obligated or not obligated to do with respect to this easement and the, the 
easement document that's before you or the, the group of easement documents 
that's before you provide in Section 4 that this agreement does not obligate nor 
charge the grantee with any duties or responsibilities with regard to the ownership 
condition, repair, and/or maintenance of the Easement Agreement, or I'm sorry, 
easement area, except as required by Section 2. And Section 2 of the easement 
document would require the County as ... as grantee to if we do any maintenance 
work or what have you that we would have to restore the, the property to its 
original condition to the extent that, that the County has dug it up. So, we'd to 
have to restore to that degree. 

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: What if the abutting property owner blocks it or uses 
it in, in a, in a manner? 

MS. YOUNG: We also have prOViSIOns on, on what's the grantor, which is the 
developer, can and cannot do with respect to the property, and it provides that the 
grantor shall not erect or construct any building foundations, buildings, or 
structures above or below present ground level, raise or lower present ground 
level or plant any trees within easement area. And it provides further, unless the 
grantor receives prior written approval from the Public Works and Environmental 
Management Director. And, and, even if that, that written approval occurs then 
they would still, they would still be required to defend and indemnify and hold 
harmless the County to the extent that, that activity or that building causes 
damage to a third-party. 

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So that would include the grantor and the property 
owner that buys lots that have these drainage easements from the grantor? 

MS. YOUNG: Yes, because this would bind the grantor and any of the grantor's 
successors and assigns. 

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much. 
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CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Members, anymore 
questions for the Director? If not, before the Chair makes his recommendation, 
I'd like to call a short recess. Thank you. 

RECESS: 
RECONVENE: 

11:28 a.m. 
11:29 a.m. 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Thank you for the short recess. This time, Members, for your 
information on May 10, we sent a memo to Corporation Counsel in regards to 
revisions to the proposed resolutions and, and these revisions are nonsubstantive 
technical changes, and the Chair would like to accept the resolutions as noted with 
the intended amendment dated 5/4/2006. Members, if you could look for your 
submitted information. Oh, I'm sorry May 4

th
, May 4th. And, if Corporation 

could comment on that? I get May 10th
. 

MS. YOUNG: I'm looking at a, is it a May 10th memo? 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: May 10th
. 

MS. YOUNG: May 10th
. These, these revisions, some of which are required by the 

developer, which we just received this morning, those revisions along with the 
revisions to the resolution are not nonsubstantive in nature, and, and primarily 
either clarifying in nature or, for typographical revisions. 

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Point of information, Chairman. 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Mr. Hokama. 

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: The point I am bringing up then is what is 
Corporation Counsel's, Department of Corporation Counsel recommending to 
you and this for approval? The original or the, the revised that we 
have not received? 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: The original and when we get to our Council meeting that the 
revision will already be active. We'll, we'll act on the original ... the revised 
amended proposals. 

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I think, Chairman, I think we need a short recess 
because--

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Okay. 
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COUNCIL MEMBER HOKAMA: --that doesn't work that way at Council. 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Short recess. . .. (gavel) ... 

RECESS: 
RECONVENE: 

11:33 a.m. 
11:35 a.m. 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: ... is now back in session. Members, in regards to Public 
Works Item 61, the Chair recommends that we accept the proposed resolutions as 
indicated in your binders. 

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So move. 

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Second. 

CHAIR PONTANILLA: It's been moved by Member Hokama, seconded by Member 
Molina. Any discussion? 

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, are you requesting filing of the item also? 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: And the filing of communication. Thank you very much. 

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No objections to the inclusion of the filing, Chairman. 

CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Anymore discussion, Members? If not, all in favor say aye. 

COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye. 

CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. 

VOTE: 

ACTION: 

AYES: 

NOES: 
ABSTAIN: 
ABSENT: 
EXC.: 

Councilmember Hokama, Mateo, Vice-Chair 
Molina, and Chair Pontanilla. 
None. 
None. 
None. 
Councilmember Carroll. 

MOTION CARRIED. 

ADOPTION of resolutions; and FILING of communication. 
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CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Members, that's all we have for this morning. I thank you very 
much for your participation. Meeting is adjourned. 

ADJOURNED: 11:37 a.m. 

APPROVED: 

ANILLA, Chair 
Public Works Committee 

pw:min:060619:yb Transcribed by: De1fey Fernandez 
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